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 Dear Trinitarians 
Welcome back.  We have been extremely excited to welcome 

back pupils this week and then the whole school community on 

Monday.  It was great seeing all our staff on Wednesday and then 

year R and 7 on Thursday and Friday.  Having our family back 

together means a lot to us and getting everyone back into a 

school routine is vital for everyone’s wellbeing but in particular 

for children’s cognitive and academic development.  We were all 

exhausted after the first few days, but we will get back into a 

routine very quickly.  All pupils are back on Monday morning, 

please check the letters that were given out at the end of last 

term for specific details, copies of which can be found on our 

website. 

We have worked hard to make sure the school is fully prepared 

for pupils to return full-time from Monday.  We have followed all 

the advice from Health England, The Department for Education, 

The Local Authority, the Diocese and Unions to make sure we 

have assessed risks and put in place proportionate control 

measures.  Our letters at the end of last year did give you specific 

details, but I have summarised some of our practices below: 

 We have created bubbles, so pupils are kept with a group of 
pupils all day, and these bubbles do not mix for lessons or 
for social time.  This is why we have a soft start for the 
primary phase and a staggered start for the secondary 
phase.  Please do make sure you arrive within your time slot 
at the right entrance, this will help to keep all pupils safe. 

 We have provided hand sanitisers at the entrance of each 
building and of each classroom / room of the school 
building.  Pupils will be told to use these and monitored to 
make sure they are keeping their hands clean throughout 
the day.  Every time they go into a new room they will need 
to sanitise fully. 

 We have a ridged cleaning process in place throughout the 
day to make sure all corridors / hallways are kept clean fully 
throughout the day.  All areas are then fully cleaned at the 
end of each day. 

 Lunch times and break times have been worked out so that 
groups do not cross over, to again keep bubbles separate 
throughout the day. 

 

 Following the recent changes in advice we are going to make 
sure pupils in year 9, 10 and 11 do wear masks when they 
walk through the school corridors.  This is where potentially 
between lessons that they may come across other bubbles 
for less than 2 minutes.  To maximise the safety of all, these 
year groups must wear them in the corridors between 
lessons, they will then need to take them off and store them 
in a sealed pouch or pocket of their bag before they hand 
sanitise and enter their next classroom.  Pupils will get into a 
routine of doing this.  Our primary phase and year 7 and 8 do 
not move classrooms in our current system, so will not need 
face masks whilst in school. 

 All our classrooms have tissues, hand sanitisers, cleaning 
wipes and a peddle bin to support all and to keep the 
environment clean throughout the day. 

 We have fully trained first aiders at both sites who have full 
PPE if they need to deal with any one showing any of the 
symptoms of COVID 19. 

 

To help keep the school running efficiently we need your 
help.  There is a requirement that any member of our school 
environment must not come into school if they have any of the 
coronavirus symptoms.  It is vital that you organise a test 
immediately if you have any of these symptoms.  Please keep us 
informed at all times.  Evidence of the results will be needed.  If it 
is positive it is vital that you follow the 10 day isolation period 
from the day they developed symptoms.  Other members of your 
household (including any siblings) should then self-isolate for 14 
days from when the symptomatic person first had 
symptoms.  This is vital to help stop the spread of Coronavirus. 

We will be working hard over the next few weeks to get all pupils 
using Microsoft TEAMS.  The secondary phase will be using this 
for all learning in and out of school.  If anyone is at home self-
isolating they will be required to log into TEAMS and complete all 
the work.  Learning is vital.  Our primary phase are also looking 
into the use of this to pool all resources and material 
together.  We will give you further information soon. 

The systems mentioned above are put in place to create as safe 
an environment as we can.  Open communication is vital at a time 
like this.  We are extremely lucky as we are a family community 
that we already have these strong relationships.  I am extremely 
optimistic and our children need all the encouragement as they 
can get during this challenging time.  Thank you for all your 
support and we are really looking forward to the year ahead. 
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PRIMARY PHASE 

 

Dear Trinity families, 

I hope you have all had a restful Summer and are looking forward to beginning learning again on Monday.  

It was wonderful seeing our new Reception pupils take their first steps on their Trinity journey on Thursday and Friday this week. 

All of the children were really brave and the Reception team have been impressed with the new additions to our Trinity family. 

Have a look below to see how they got on.  

By now, I hope that you have all had the opportunity to look at the arrangements for the beginning of term on Monday. We have 

made thorough risk assessments and have ensured that school is a safe place for our pupils, in line with government guidelines.  

All information is available on our website here :  

https://www.trinitylewisham.org/page/?title=Primary+start+of+term+arrangements&pid=303 

Some key things to look out for are your child’s allocated Year group gate at drop-off and their allocated pick-up space in the 

playground. A reminder that pupils are dropped-off at the gate now and parents or carers should not loiter in the playground 

when they have picked up their child to conform with social distancing. Masks are also not to be worn by pupils. 

The teachers and staff are all really looking forward to seeing the children back learning again. We have all worked tirelessly to  

make sure that pupils will return to a safe environment which is as normal as possible.  

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday. 

  

 

 

DARREN JANES 
Head of School, Primary Phase 
Trinity all Through School 

 

 

Darren Janes 

Head of School – Prmary Phase 

 

 

https://www.trinitylewisham.org/page/?title=Primary+start+of+term+arrangements&pid=303


3 | P a g e  
 

  

   

 

Welcome back everyone, it is great to be back and ready for the year ahead. For the past half a year our world has been a different place. Our school has too. It has been 
quiet and empty, there have not been many people in it. What it was built for has not been happening. The rooms have been quiet, many of the windows have been 
closed, many of the doors have been shut and many of the lights have stayed off. But now we are able to return, our doors are unlocked, our windows are open, the 
lights are on, the school is alive again with the sound of its people which is really exciting for us all. When our school had to partially close back in March, we reflected in 
our Collective Worship on the words “We’ll Meet Again.” Now six months later we are finally meeting again. It is important to remember that God is here with us now; 
he has never left here and he never will do. Our God is everlasting through all the challenges and joys of life. 

At Trinity each half term will focus on different Trinity characteristics with pupils and staff from both sites being given the opportunity to receive a badge recognising 
their efforts to be principled in all walks of life. The theme for the next few weeks at Trinity is being Principled. Each week pupils will be learning about how to become 
more principled and how Jesus guides each of us in the decisions we make. We will be reflecting on how Jesus himself taught us Our memory verse is “your word is a 
lamp to guide me and a light for my path” Psalm 119:105. 

 

Dear God, through the ages, your people have had to rebuild and reconnect with their communities through times of trial and sadness and joy.  We thank you God for 
your constant faithfulness through these times of rebuilding and readjusting. Faithful God, we ask you to help and support our school community as we rebuild our 
‘walls’ from our strong foundations. As we reconnect with each other, refresh all those who are weary and tired. We thank you God for each member of our school 

community, wherever in our school they are learning and worshipping. As our school community fully returns to our building, we pray for your continued protection 
and abundant love upon each of us now and ever more. Amen. 

Reader Paul: 
Welcome back to what promises to be another exciting year in the life Trinity School. We have just been celebrating another year of excellent examination results. It is 
my hope that this school year will be full of successful experiences for you and your child.  
As a member of the chaplaincy team our goal will be to help all members of the school community experience as fully as possible the reality of God's presence and love 
in their lives. 
 
Chaplaincy information: 

 Faith teams – will be meeting in their respective bubbles. If you are interested in joining our primary or secondary faith team please speak to either Miss Alder 
or Reader Paul 

 Secondary site - Chaplaincy drop in and support will run each lunch time on the 3rd floor in the inclusion room. 

 Primary site – Chaplaincy support and drop in and support will be available all day Tuesday 

 We will be getting as many chaplaincy things up and running as possible albeit things will look at little different. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

God of the Trinity Secondary School May our lessons light our learning and progress 
May we love our neighbours as ourselves, 
May we have courage to live good lives, 
So that we are outstanding Trinitarians. 

 
Amen 

 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER By Miss S Alder 
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Update from Transport for London on travelling back to school this September 
 
We are working to get London moving and working again, safely and sustainably, as quickly as possible. As part of this, we are providing 
travel advice to teaching professionals, parents, guardians and students to help prepare travel plans for when schools reopen.  
 
For school journeys this September, we’re asking parents and students to: 
 

 Walk, cycle or scoot wherever possible. Consider using ‘walking buses’, a supervised group of children being walked to, or from, 
school 

 Use local Streetspace improvements, which include widened footpaths and cycle lanes, to help maintain social distancing when 
travelling  

 Avoid busy stations and interchanges, if using public transport. Please plan ahead and allow more time for your journey as 
travelling at the busiest times may take longer than it would normally to complete your journey to school. To help with this, please 
check tfl.gov.uk 

 Follow the advice on maintaining social distancing and act on the instructions of hardworking TfL staff, who are there to help 
prevent crowding on the transport network  

 If using public transport, or taxi and private hire services, you must wear a face covering over your nose and mouth. This does not 
apply to children under the age of 11. For more details please see: https://tfl.gov.uk/campaign/face-coverings. We’re also asking 
people to carry hand sanitiser and wash their hands before and after they travel  

 
Our travel advice is updated in line with the Government’s latest guidance. We’d encourage you to check regularly for updates at: 
tfl.gov.uk/coronavirus.  

 
 

Twitter and social media 
 

To help with your back-to-school travel plans this September, check out TfL’s latest travel advice on:  
 

 Busiest times 

 Service levels 

 Safety 

 Hygiene 
 
Read this guidance at: tfl.gov.uk/coronavirus 

 

 

Travel Advice 

Operational readiness and planning  
Buses 

Around 250,000 school children use buses to and from school, including 11 -12,000 which use the existing school routes.Analysis indicates that 

buses will have social distancing problems when schools return. 

From September, during the AM and PM peak hours, we plan tointroduce buses dedicated for school travel. 

•We plan to dedicateevery other bus for school travel, on what we anticipate will be the busiest high-frequency routes 

•We’re also planning toadd over 200 extra busesonto some of the busiest low-frequency bus routes and onto our existing school services 

 

Government guidance allows for all seats to be occupied on dedicated school services. These measures have been prioritised for those routes on 

which students travel longer distances and are planned to be in place until the October half-term.Further bus route specific details will be shared 

in due course. 

We will communicate the changes as widely as possible to customersincluding throughemails,media andinformation as bus stops. 

As normal, we will not refuse access to members of the public wishing to use these services. We willmonitor and review these changes to ensure an 

optimal level of service is being provided. 

 

 

http://tfl.gov.uk/streetspace
https://tfl.gov.uk/
https://tfl.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://tfl.gov.uk/coronavirus
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GOVERNORS  

OF  

TRINITY 

 

 

 

Moira Cuthbert 

Adeola Fatiregun 

Bridget Shepherd 

Gail Exon 

Hilary Leevers 

Lindsay Miles 

Lucy Alderson 

Mark O’Brien 

Michael Thompson 

Rachel Allard 

Sam Carew 

Hayley Atwere 

Meera Robbins 
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Walk or Cycle to school – it’s safer, healthier & fun 

 

SCHOOL ARRIVAL/ACCESS TIMES FOR PUPILS 
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Dear Trinitarians; 

We are delighted to announce that we are re-launching the Trinity House system. It will be bigger, better and more exciting than ever 

before. 

The 4 different houses are named after angels; Gabriel, Michael, Raphael and Zadkiel. Students will compete for points throughout 

the year in every subject. 

The House System gives our students the opportunity to be rewarded for efforts and achievement in all areas.  Students regularly earn 

house points for excellent work but the primary aim is to encourage all students to get involved in the many inter-house competitions 

within subjects and extra-curricular activities. 

Each house has both senior and junior house captains who will be appointed by their head of house.  Students are involved in running the 

termly house meetings thus promoting student leadership and responsibility. 

 

 

Trinity House System 

Students will be given the opportunity to represent their house in a wide range of 

activities including; house debates, inter-house sports competitions, Maths Challenge and 

English spelling. The vast selection of events reflects our intention to make our house 

system holistic and engaging; we aim to give everyone the chance to shine. Another 

important focus of the house system is raising money for charity; students take part in 

at least three house charity events a year. All money raised is donated to the house 

annual chosen charity. Students are also given the opportunity to develop their leadership 

skills within the house system. Y10 students can apply for the role of Senior House 

Captains and are at the fore-front of all events and advancements. Students from Y7-9 

can also become Junior House Captains. All house captains will wear a distinguished tie. 

Application to become House Captains will be available from Monday 7th September. 

Mr J. Cruz 

Head of House Structure 

 

Trinity Buddy System – New Year 7’s 

Harun Martin, 

Mekhi Prince Peart, 

Ilze Taylor, 

Antonino Stinca, 

Nicole Moldovanu, 

Amelia Webster 

Cassius Atwere 

Joshua Thomas-Akintewe 

Connor Alderson 

Caleb Goodman 

Tyreek Henry, 

Callum Fraser Stewart, 

JJ Barnes, 

Oliver Bardega, 

Kenzie Levy. 
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Trinity introduced the Outstanding Trinitarian Buddies to assist all new Year 7’s 

coming to Trinity.  It will be their job to make our pupils’ coming from other primary 

schools feel welcome as they join our Trinity family.   

Look out for our ‘Buddies’ who will be wearing a ‘Buddy’ tie.   

If you need help finding your way around the school, need information  or simply 

just looking for someone to talk to look out for a ‘buddy’.  They will be happy to help 

you at any time. 
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Explore London Museums      
 

 

With most of London’s museums reopening their doors and welcoming visitors again, this autumn is a great time to discover what London  

museums and galleries have to offer. With safety as a priority, museums and galleries now operate a free pre-booked ticketing system, reduced  

visitor numbers, one way routes and compulsory face marks to ensure you can safely enjoy your visit, so remember to Book Your Ticket. 

You can also still enjoy London’s amazing museum and galleries online with a virtual visit, so Never Stop Exploring! 

      

National Gallery: 

Now Open 
Visit: https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/ 

 

The Tate Modern and Tate Britain: 

Now Open 
Visit: https://www.tate.org.uk/ 

    

The Horniman Museum and Gardens: 

Now Open 
https://www.horniman.ac.uk/ 

       

The Imperial War Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.iwm.org.uk/visits 

   

Cutty Sark: 

Now Open 

https://www.rmg.co.uk/cutty-sark# 

   

The Royal Academy of Arts: 

Now Open 
https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/ 

      

Victoria & Albert Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.vam.ac.uk/ 

      

Natural History Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.nhm.ac.uk/ 

        

Museum of London: 

Now Open 
https://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/museum-london 

             

Science Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.sciencemuseum.org.uk/home 

    

British Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.britishmuseum.org/ 

      

Royal Air Force Museum: 

Now Open 
https://www.rafmuseum.org.uk/ 

 

Transport Museum: 

Opening September 7th 
https://www.ltmuseum.co.uk/ 

   

Royal Museums Greenwich: 

Opening September 7th 
https://www.rmg.co.uk/welcomeback# 

             

National Portrait Gallery: 

Explore online 
https://www.npg.org.uk/ 

      

Science Gallery: 

Explore online 
https://london.sciencegallery.com/ 
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https://www.nationalgallery.org.uk/
https://www.tate.org.uk/
https://www.horniman.ac.uk/
https://www.iwm.org.uk/visits
https://www.rmg.co.uk/cutty-sark
https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/
https://www.vam.ac.uk/
https://www.nhm.ac.uk/
https://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/museum-london
https://www.sciencemuseum.org.uk/home
https://www.britishmuseum.org/
https://www.rafmuseum.org.uk/
https://www.ltmuseum.co.uk/
https://www.rmg.co.uk/welcomeback
https://www.npg.org.uk/
https://london.sciencegallery.com/
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7 

th   September   2020   

What’s going on this week?     

  
A tribe in Brazil have chosen to block a highway that cuts through the Amazon as the Brazilian  
government is not complying with a list of demands that includes aid to help with the impact of  
COVI D - 19.   Protesters from the Kayapo group have been blocking traffic on Brazil's BR - 163  highway  
for nearly a week.   

Things to talk about at home…   
  Wh at   do you think  about  the Kayapo people ’s actions?  Why do you think they made the  

decision to do what they did?   
  Talk about the different communities that you are part of   and how they may have helped you  

during difficult times.   

Please note any interesting thoughts or comments here…   
 

  C   

  
  C   

  
Share your thoughts and  read the opinions of others on our discussion board:  www.picture - news.co.uk/discuss   
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Trinity  our new Year 7’s 

 

  

It has been great to welcome our new Year 7’s to Trinity 

this week. They all look super smart in their new 

uniforms and the building is starting to feel like a school 

again. There is a buzz in the air and lots of learning is 

already happening. I feel very positive going forward and 

look forward to getting to know our new students as the 

weeks go on. I am also excited to welcome our Year 8, 9, 

10, 11’s back on Monday.  

I am lucky to be supported by a fantastic Year 7 team 

and if you have any questions regarding your son or 

daughter please contact their family group leader (via 

email) as a first point of contact.  

Ms Williams (7SW1 – 7 Gabriel 1) – 

s.williams@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

Mr Erhijivwo (7RER – 7 Garbriel 2) – 

r.erhijivwo@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

Ms Facey (7PFA – 7 Micheal 1) – 

p.facey@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

Ms Hollett (7BHO – 7 Micheal 2) – 

b.hollett@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

Ms Adnitt (7VAD – 7 Raphael) – 

v.adnitt@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

Ms Wright-Davies (7HWR – 7 Zadkeil) – h.wright-

davies@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

Miss Wright  

Director of Learning for KS3  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:s.williams@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:r.erhijivwo@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:p.facey@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:b.hollett@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:v.adnitt@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:h.wright-davies@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
mailto:h.wright-davies@trinity.lewisham.sch.uk
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Trinity  Getting ready for Practical Music making 

 

 

  

Here in the music department we have been getting ready to continue providing 

practical Music-making, whether in a specialist Music room or in another classroom, 

all pupils will continue to learn to perform, compose and understand the many 

aspects of music. 

Reception and Year 1 – outside music with safe singing 

Year 2 – Djembes 

Year 3 – Glockenspiels 

Year 4 – Violin or Cello 

Year 5 – Chair drumming 

Year 6 – Ukelele 

Year 7 – Table drumming 

Year 8 – Ukelele 

Year 9-11 – Music tech/GCSE instrumental work 

 

We’re looking forward to sharing their amazing musical contributions with you 

soon! 

 

 

  

 

Piano Guitar Bass Guitar French Horn Trombone 

Drums Vocal (Singing) Violin/Viola Cello/Double Bass Trumpet 

Clarinet Saxophone  Flute Oboe/Bassoon *Other (please state) 

We are extremely happy to be able to announce that these will re-commence on a face-to-face basis at the end of September! 

The Music department have worked very hard with the peripatetic music staff to ensure that all individuals will be safe through strict adherence to all government 

and music union advice. 

Mitigations include: 

1) Following all hygiene rules of frequent washing and sanitizing of hands. 
2) Keeping 2m distance from both students and staff, including the use of ‘zoned’ areas within teaching rooms. 
3) Teaching position of teacher and pupil(s) will be so that no one is breathing on another person. This is particularly pertinent for Wind/Brass/Vocal 

teachers. 
4) Cleaning down of instruments & equipment between lessons, as appropriate. 
5) Pupils in fixed classrooms will be collected and movement around the site will require masks/visors to be worn 
6) No sharing of lessons by pupils within different bubbles. 
7) Windows and doors of rooms to remain open, where possible, to aid ventilation and air-flow. 
 

As you can see, we are thoroughly prepared to re-introduce lessons on face-to-face basis and therefore hope you will be confident to sign up your child for 

lessons. 

Application forms can be collected from both receptions or Mrs Lowe. The last opportunity to hand these in will be FRIDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER. 

 

Music Lessons at Trinity 

Here at Trinity we offer an outstanding range of instrumental lessons for pupils in Years 

3-11, giving our pupils some of the best musical opportunities within Lewisham. 

 



12 | P a g e  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are extremely proud of all our pupils.  It has been a challenging year for all of us, but particularly so for those on their journey towards the exams that are 

crucial for their progression towards their chosen career path.  Our pupils are encouraged to have high expectations of themselves and we work hard in 

building pupils confidence and aspirations.  To support the schools grading of our pupils their work during the past two years had to be taken into account 

and their progress and attainment across a wide variety of evidence.  The results are exceptional.  There will not be any performance tables this year, due to 

the circumstances we are in, but we wish to share with you some of our individual stories that will help you understand how amazing our pupils are.  They 

truly are Terrific Trinitarians - of which we will not be able to express all their results, but a selection to show our comprehensive nature. 

 Our highest performing pupil has 10 grade 9's, one for every subject he studied.  This is the highest grade you can get and is only awarded to the 

top 3% nationally in each individual subject.  This includes English Language, English Literature, Maths, Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Computer 

Science, French, Geography and RE.  He also achieved a Distinction* in Engineering as well as an A* in Additional Maths and an A* in Latin during 

year 10. 

 We had another pupil gain 9 grade 9's, a Grade A* in Additional Maths and Latin as well as 1 grade 8.  Pupils tend to get exceptionally high grades 

in one or several similar subjects, not often across the majority of subjects. 

 A further pupil  gained 8 grade 9's with a further 2 qualifications at grade 8  (grade 7 is classed as a grade A). 

 We had a further 13 pupils who gained at least one grade 9 and a mixture of grade 8 and 7's. 

 Around 25% of pupils gained a grade 7 (grade A) or higher in English and Maths.  We have a mixture of abilities at Trinity and all worked hard to 

achieve their highest grades.  Grade 5 is classed as a good pass (high grade C / Low grade B) - we had over 60% achieving this across all their 

subjects and also over 80% of pupils gain a standard pass (grade 4, which is a low C) across their subjects – this is above that announced national 

average today.  We have pupils that also struggle academically at school and these also achieved the grades required to secure their progression 

onto courses post 16.   

 All pupils have gained qualifications to progress into year 12.  Our careers guidance and advice team have worked hard to ensure all our pupils 

have places offered and will continue to follow them on their continued journey. 

We would also like to celebrate the achievements of pupils who left us 2 years ago and went off to sixth form and are now preparing for university.   

 Amongst those wonderful successes of pupils going on to Higher Education are Charlie Taylor who left Trinity with a Maths scholarship for Sixth Form to 

Babington College. Charlie achieved amazing A Level results A*A*A and is now going on to do a degree apprenticeship in  Electronic Engineering with a 

company called Thales. Charlie will do his BSc in Electronic Engineering with Southbank University whilst working with Thales in their Stratford office. This 

opportunity pays a salary as well as sponsoring his university fees.  

 Congratulations to Ezra Standing who, having achieved  A*A*B at A Level, has secured a place at Durham University. 

 Trinity is also immensely proud of our two Oxbridge candidates. Juan Garcia Valencia achieved A*A*A* A in his A Levels and is starting at St Hilda’s College, 

Oxford to read Geography.  

Joash Hanciles achieved A*A*A  and goes on to read Classics at Cambridge. 

 We wish all our alumni the best of luck and look forward to hearing from them in the future and having them return to Trinity to inspire our pupils to work 

hard and aspire to be the very best they can be. 

 David Lucas 

Executive Headteacher 
Trinity Church of England School, Lewisham 
An All-Through School 
020 88523191 
www.trinitylewisham.org 
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